

2 6 MAR 2007

Our Ref:

BI/pat/MH220307

(01332) 785833 (01332) 785836

Your Ref:

Telephone:

Fax:

Email Address: brian.ibell@derbyhospitals.nhs.uk

22 March 2007

Derby City General Hospital

Uttoxeter Road Derby DE22 3NE

Tel: 01332 340131 Minicom: 01332 254944 contactus@derbyhospitals.nhs.uk www.derbyhospitals.nhs.uk

Mahroof Hussain Overview and Scrutiny Co-ordination Officer Derby City Council Corporate and Adult Social Services PO Box 6292 Council House Corporation Street

Derby DE1 2XL

Dear Mahroof

Annual Health Check Commentary

Thank you for your report dated 14th March and the comments, which Julie passed to me.

It was really pleasing that you could be so positive in relation to food services. The Trust has received very high levels of patient satisfaction from both the Derbyshire Royal Infirmary and Derby City General Hospital but especially the new steam cooling system.

I do take your comments very seriously with regard to signage and we are promised by Skanska and Modulex (the sign manufacturer) that this will be remedied by the end of March.

The new Hospital brings with it many challenges and opportunities and it is always helpful to receive constructive praise or indeed criticism.

Regards,

ours sincerely

BRIAN IBELL Assistant Chief Executive

Copy: Rachel Kent, Andrew Chatten/Neil Mitchell (encl) Julie Acred

Chief Executive: Julie Acred OBE - Chair: Brenda Remington